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                   21 May 2018
To: Team Secretaries, ADTTA
NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – TUESDAY 29 MAY 2018
AT 7.15PM IN SEMINAR ROOM 2, ABERDEEN SPORTS VILLAGE, ABERDEEN 
Please find enclosed the Agenda for the Annual General Meeting to be held on Tuesday 29 May 2018 at 7.15pm in Seminar Room 2, Aberdeen Sports Village, Linksfield Road, Aberdeen, AB24 5RU along with a copy of the Minutes from the 2017 AGM.  

The four reports listed on the Agenda (items 5 - 8) will be presented on the evening of the AGM.  

The Executive Committee have recently reviewed the Constitution and Rules and you will find an attachment with this Notice with suggested updates and additions for consideration at the AGM.
All awards for league and cup winners will be presented at the AGM so please ensure there is a representative from your team to collect any silverware.  Please also ensure that any perpetual trophies are brought along to the meeting, or returned to a Committee Member in advance.
The Association earnestly requests that each team be represented at the meeting, as it is your opportunity to express your views on the organisation and future development of table tennis in Aberdeen District.

Please bring the enclosed information to the meeting, as there will be only a limited number of copies available for distribution.

Alison Woods
Alison Woods

Secretary

encs
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NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – TUESDAY 29 MAY 2018
AT 7.15PM IN SEMINAR ROOM 2, ABERDEEN SPORTS VILLAGE, 
LINKSFIELD ROAD, ABERDEEN, AB24 5RU
                    A G E N D A
 1.  Apologies for Absence

 2.  Adoption of Minutes of 2017 AGM

 3.  Matters Arising 
 4.  Chairman’s Opening Remarks

 5.  Secretary’s Report

 6.  Match Secretary’s Report

 7.  Financial Report

 8.  Development Report

 9.  Proposed Amendments to the Constitution and Rules

10.  Other Outstanding Business from Season 2017/2018, including:

       a) Presentation of Trophies 

 
       b) Honoraria

11.  Election of Committee

12.  Appointment of Auditors

 
13.  Hand over to new Executive Committee


14.  Any Business Relating to Season 2018/2019

15.  Any Other Competent Business


       a)  Aerobic Table Tennis

ABERDEEN AND DISTRICT TABLE TENNIS ASSOCIATION

The Annual General Meeting of the Association was held in Seminar Room 2, Aberdeen Sports Village, Linksfield Road, Aberdeen on Monday 29 May 2017.
The following people were present:

Dave Curry
Chairman/Shell 
Gavin Elliot
RGU

Donald Pirie
Vice Chairman/AU
Derek Reid
Shell Gashers

Alison Woods
Secretary
Abby Birnie
Nordan
Brian Robertson
Treasurer/Triangle Trio
Mike Moir
Nordan
Dick Ferro
Committee/Hazlehead Surfers
Ray Howe
Nordan

Max Singer
Committee/ASV Coach
Scott Watson
Triangle Juniors

Natalie Gallan
Committee/ASV Coach 
Steve Glennie
Stonehaven

David Low
Committee/ASV Coach
Lindsay Watson 
Triangle Juniors


Catherine Inverarity
Committee/Triangle
Dylan Thies
Triangle Juniors

Alex Wilowski
Hazlehead Hooligans
Ye Ye Mo
Triangle Juniors

Richard Millar
Hazlehead Surfers
Yvonne Shek

Cameron Gauld
Hazlehead Hawks
Will Shek

Harry Vine
Triangle Blades
Bob van Oorschot
Shell Penguins
Joe Cranna
AU Harriers
Chris Davenport
Shell Penguins
Ethan Chapman
AU Harriers
Sandy Duncan
Westhill Caesars

Nigel Herbert
CTM
Jamie Glendinning
Westhill Eagles

Gregor Ksiazek
CTM
Uwe Petermann
Triangle

George Keith
Triangle Blades
Andy Keith
Triangle Trio


Brian Morgan
David Lloyd Aberdeen
Doug Sinclair
Triangle Quattro

1.
Apologies for Absence:
Apologies were received from Charlie Flint, Sandy Robertson, Kevin Moir, George Bews and Paul Sclare.
2.
Adoption of Minutes of 2016 AGM:

These were distributed and approved.  Adoption proposed by Chris Davenport and seconded by Max Singer.
3.
Matters Arising:


There were no matters arising.
4.
Chairman’s Opening Remarks:

Dave Curry thanked everyone for attending, adding that most clubs seem to be represented.  He thanked the EC members for their efforts and advised that we were very fortunate to gain three additional members – David Low, Catherine Inverarity and Gregor Ksiazek.  New people bring in new ideas which is great.  It has been an excellent season of league and cup matches with some very good handicaps.  On the finance side the management and reporting by Brian Robertson has been first class.  Development of table tennis has continued thanks primarily to Dick Ferro and Max Singer with a tremendous amount of work, particularly in regard to school visits, carried out during the year.  We ran some great tournaments and thanks go to all involved especially Alison Woods, Brian Robertson and Donald Pirie.  Some players have represented ADTTA and Scotland at national level which is largely thanks to the efforts of Max, David Low, Charlie Matthew, Natalie Gallan, Dick Ferro, Gregor Ksiazek and Derek Milne. Dave Curry said he estimates that the EC members undertake many hundreds of hours work throughout the season.  Donald Pirie has stepped seamlessly into the role of Vice Chairman and thanks go to Donald for the continued support from ASV especially for organising tonight’s meeting.  Charlie Flint was unfortunately unable to attend tonight however Dave thanked him for his continued efforts as well as David Low for his financial and coaching support and Natalie Gallan for her input as Child Protection Officer.  
5.
Secretary’s Report:

Alison Woods distributed copies of her report to members at the meeting.

League Results:
Division 1
AU Harriers
Division 2
Hazlehead Surfers
Division 3
Shell Penguins
KO Cup:
Winners
AU Eagles
Runners-Up
Triangle Swetic
North of Scotland Shield:
Winners
AU Harriers
Runners-Up
Shell Gashers
Grampian Trophy:
Winners
Nordan UK
Runners-Up
Triangle Eagles
  
Granite City Shield:
Winners
Triangle Juniors


Runners-Up
Westhill Caesers
Donald Campbell Trophy:
Charlie Flint
Coaching Award:
Ethan Chapman
6.
Match Secretary’s Report:

Brian Robertson distributed copies of the final league positions along with the top ten players in each of the divisions to the meeting.  He added that it is great to see so many youngsters in the first division and performing well.  Brian commented that it has been the first time since he has been match secretary that every league match has been completed and congratulations go to all the team secretaries for their efforts. The first division was won by AU Harriers with Ethan Chapman unbeaten throughout the campaign. Ross Martin was next top player with the loss of only one match – to Ethan.  The second division was tied at the top with Hazlehead Surfers just edging out CTM A. There were a few new teams in the third division, including Stonehaven, however the title was won by the experienced Shell Penguins.  It was hoped that all cup finals would take place on the same night however the Granite City Shield decider was played prior to finals night.
With regard to TT365 it does provide some very good information however some aspects are lacking.  For next season we have a volunteer for Match Secretary in Chris Davenport and Brian is going to show Chris the ropes.  There have been a few queries on the rules of service and another extract from the ITTF handbook was issued to those at the meeting for clarity.

7.
Financial Report:

Brian Robertson distributed copies of the Treasurer’s Report, incorporating the Income and Expenditure Statement, to the meeting and thanked Andy Keith and Doug Sinclair for conducting the audit last week.  He advised that everything is operated on a cash basis with the balance at 30 April 2018 just under £7,700 although this includes ring-fenced funds for the ASV TT Academy.  As yet we still haven’t received an invoice from RGU for the North Open which was held last September despite us reminding them on several occasions.  
Brian provided a summary of the key figures for the last five years and advised that we have been running at a deficit over the last two years with fee income similar and less grants forthcoming from TTS.  David Low has been very generous with his sponsorship of the North Open however we don’t want to run down the funds we have accumulated over the years.  Brian doesn’t feel we need to ask members to increase the player fees but we need to take a look at fundraising events and ask members if they could offer support with this.  Max Singer suggested the possibility of a Race Night at the Ashvale as these are usually very successful.  Brian said if an event was fully supported then this may be enough for the season.  Chris Davenport suggested we ask the membership if they have any ideas for fundraising events at the start of the season.  Andy Keith suggested adding an extra £10 to player fees as this would eradicate the deficit over the last few years, based on 120 members @ £10.  Chris Davenport said perhaps some members may wish to pay extra on a voluntary basis.

Dave Curry commented that the Evergreens are now the largest group of players in Aberdeen.  Doug Seller asked if the youngsters at ASV and Evergreens contribute to the league’s income however their fees are paid directly to ASV.  Dick Ferro commented that the Evergreens do pay money towards the purchase of balls and other items of equipment.

Catherine Inverarity proposed we increase player fees by £5 as this would cover the deficit.  Dave Curry asked for a show of hands with 21 for and 4 against.  The motion was therefore carried unanimously.

Steve Glennie commented that there doesn’t seem to have been much interest from second and third division players to take part in tournaments, however perhaps they may be keener to be involved in an event in which they could participate.

Dave Curry said the EC would discuss all fundraising ideas and the format of tournaments at the start of the season to develop things further.

8.
Development Report:
Dick Ferro distributed copies of his report and asked members to pay particular note to items in red.  Over the past 12 months over 1500 youngsters have tried table tennis with taster sessions at 22 Primary schools in both Aberdeen City and Aberdeenshire.  Schools leagues have now started which gives some youngsters their first taste of competitive play while the ASV Academy allows others to go on to national representation.  There has been a request for more help with the disability group which George Keith ran for many years and the Evergreens continues to be a great success.  

We have, however, come to a point where we can’t go much further unless we have a dedicated venue as table time at ASV is constrained due to the many other activities which take place.  If we were to go down that road we would need large amounts of funding plus administration.  Max’s post is currently funded by SportScotland however this may not continue for much longer.  We would also need a lot more commitment from coaches.  Gregor Ksiazek asked if there was a similar model at the moment to which Dick replied that other sports in the area have dedicated development officers.  The EC did talk to Sport Aberdeen about the possibility of a venue but we would have to pay vast sums of money.  Brian Robertson commented that the costs involved were way out of our league and completely unviable.  A building suitable to our needs would be required to start with and also significant financial support eg. Lottery funding.  David Low said it would be amazing if this did happen – the facility at ASV is great however a dedicated venue is a huge thing to take on.  Brian Morgan said he had seen many talented players leave the game and his vision would be to have a facility with a pool, gym, restaurant etc.  His idea would be to put the feelers out to other sports to see if they would be interested in making this a collaborative effort.  Doug Seller agreed it would be difficult to expand any further at present as coaches are already at full capacity.

Max added that most of the tournament successes had been covered in the Secretary’s Report and that the younger squad have come through very strongly.  None of this success would have happened without the coaches involved and thanks go to them and all the players who have helped out during the season.

9.
Proposed Amendments to the Constitution and Rules:

No amendments to the Constitution and Rules had been proposed.

10.
Other Outstanding Business from 2016/2017:

a)
Presentation of Outstanding Trophies:

All league and cup winners were then presented with their awards.  The Coaches Award was presented by Donald Pirie to the league’s top player, Ethan Chapman, who has shown great commitment over the years and is now heading down south to Grantham to pursue his table tennis career.  The meeting were advised that The Donald Campbell Trophy will be presented to Charlie Flint at a later date.
b)
Honoraria:

Brian Robertson advised that he wished to decline an honorarium again this year.  

Mike Moir proposed that the Secretary and Development Officer each receive an honorarium of £240.  This was seconded by David Low and the motion carried unanimously.
11.
Election of Committee:

A duly completed form nominating Chris Davenport for the position of Match Secretary had been received.  The nomination was proposed by Brian Robertson and seconded by Dave Curry and Bob Van Oorschot. 
The other members of the EC indicated that they were willing to continue in their positions and this was accepted by the meeting.  

The Committee therefore comprises as follows:

President – Dave Curry, Vice-President – Donald Pirie, Secretary – Alison Woods
Treasurer – Brian Robertson, Match Secretary – Chris Davenport

Development Co-ordinator – Dick Ferro
EC Members – Max Singer, Natalie Gallan, David Low, Catherine Inverarity, Gregor Ksiazek
12.
Appointment of Auditors:

Both Andy Keith and Doug Sinclair had indicated their willingness to continue as Auditors and this was approved by the meeting.
13.
Hand over to new Executive Committee:

14.
Any Business Relating to Season 2017/2018:
a)
Chris Davenport had proposed a topic for the Agenda following the North Confined which was held recently.  He asked whether it would be possible to run a separate event for players in the lower leagues.  Brian Robertson said this was an interesting point as there was not a great entry from local players in either of the tournaments which were run this season.  Doug Seller suggested the possibility of a mini-tournament which would give players more matches.  The EC to take these points on board when looking at the format of competitions next season.
b)
Jamie Glendinning had put forward some points for discussion at the meeting.  Firstly, in terms of league play, he feels there should be more information readily available on how umpires should deal with certain situations, particularly in relation to excessive noise from players and players not serving correctly.  Dave Curry said that Brian Robertson has provided players with information on serving following complaints during the season.  Derek Reid said this can be a difficult situation as most of the time the players are the umpires while Brian added that it can be hard for young players who play in the league, and are required to umpire, as they would probably not feel confident in their implementation of the rules.  Andy Keith said he has pulled people up and called a let if he felt a player was foul serving.  Abby Birnie commented he felt the social aspect had disappeared from the game however Dave Curry said he disagreed adding that the Evergreens ask about service rules but still manage to enjoy the social side.  Andy Keith said it would be a good idea to put bullet points on the ADTTA website regarding service rules. 
c)
Jamie’s second point was regarding some teams who have been making very late call offs of league games during the season.  Jamie commented that one Westhill team had a call off one hour before the match was due to start which isn’t acceptable.  Brian Robertson said that if there was no valid reason then the opposing team should have had to forfeit the match.  Chris Davenport added that rules regarding call offs are in the Constitution however it should be up to the team secretaries involved to mutually agree on the decision.  Steve Glennie asked if teams only had two players available, should the match still go ahead.  Brian responded that it would be preferable to play the match with three players, especially if early on in the season.
d)
Jamie’s final point asked about the possibility of more sessions for adults to receive coaching as everything is aimed at juniors which makes it difficult for adults to get coaching themselves.  It was agreed that there is a big group of players between juniors and Evergreens who may benefit from some coaching.  Dick Ferro said he sympathised however any of the coaches could be approached to see if they could attend a session and offer some guidance.  There is now a coach register in place and perhaps this could be put on the website for information.  David Low advised that there is now coaching on Sundays from 3pm to 5pm at the Garioch Centre in Inverurie which at the moment is not very well attended.  
e)
Andy Keith asked why the Veterans event at the North Confined was changed to Over 60s.  Alison Woods said this was decision was taken at an EC meeting however we would look to review this for next year’s event.
15.
Any Other Competent Business:


No further matters were raised.
There being no other business, the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and contributing and closed the meeting at 9.25pm.
Signed ...... Alison Woods..........     (Secretary)

